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PUBLIC NOTICE OF  

PROPOSED RULE CHANGES 

 

Pursuant to the Georgia Administrative Procedures Act, Official Code of Georgia (O.C.G.A.) 

§ 50-13-1, et seq., the Georgia Department of Community Health is required to provide public notice 

of its intent to adopt, amend, or repeal certain rules other than interpretative rules or general 

statements of policy.  Accordingly, the Department hereby provides notice of its intent to transfer and 

repeal the Rules and Regulations for Laser Radiation, Rules & Regs., R. 290-5-27 to new 

Chapter 111-8-91.  These changes are being proposed pursuant to the authority granted to the 

Department in O.C.G.A. §§ 33-21A-12 and 49-4-1.  An exact copy of the revised rules and a synopsis 

of the revisions are attached to this public notice. 

 

NOTICE OF EXTENDED DEADLINE FOR WRITTEN PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

 The original deadline to submit written comments was September 18, 2020. However, after 

discovering an error with the previous email address, the new deadline to submit written comments 

is now on or before September 25, 2020.  

 

Due to reduced physical staffing at the 2 Peachtree St. location in an attempt to limit the 

amount of exposure to COVID-19, DCH encourages written public comments submitted in 

accordance with O.C.G.A. 50-13-4(a)(2) to be submitted via e-mail to the following corrected e-mail 

address: Public.Comment@dch.ga.gov. If any issues arise, please contact the Office of General 

Counsel at (404) 657-7195.  

 

Any comments not able to be submitted via e-mail may be submitted via regular mail to the 

following address: 

   Attention:  Mary Peterkin 

Office of General Counsel 

   Georgia Department of Community Health 

   2 Peachtree Street, NW, 40th Floor 

   Atlanta, GA 30303 

  

Comments from written and public testimony will be provided to the Board of Community 

Health prior to October 8, 2020. The Board will vote on the proposed changes on October 8, 2020. 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THIS 21st DAY OF SEPTEMBER, 2020 

 

____________________________________________ 

Frank W. Berry, Commissioner  














